April 3, 2019

Representative Steve Johnsan, Chair
Taxation Committee

Kansas State Capitol

300 SW 10™ Ave.

Topeka, KS 66612

Ref: Written only Testimony in Support of HB 125

Dear Representative Johnson,

Thank you for considering this testimony in full support of House Bifl 225 to extend the eligible time
period for Rural Opportunity Zones loan repayment and income tax credit.

As actively participating counties in the ROZ program, we all have realized the beneficial impact that this
initiative has brought to our communities across the State. Our rural communities are faced with the
threat of declining population and this program has been an integral resource to offer assistance in
recruiting trained and educated workforce back to our counties.

The following organizations fully support the passing of this bill:

Edwards County Economic Development, Linette Miller, Director — (620) 658-2711

City Of Cimarron Economic Development, Taylor Dye, Director — (620) 855-2215
Greeley Community Economic Development, Christy Hopkins, Director — (620} 376-2548
Solomaon Valley Economic Development, Heather Hartman, Director — {785} 738-3000
Morton County Economic Development, Vienna Lee, Director —{620) 697-2275

Phillips County Economic Development, Nick Poels, Director — {785} 543-58089

Pratt Area Chamber of Commerce, Kimberly DeClue, Director — {620) 672-5501

Pratt County Econoric Development, Heather Morgan, Consuitant — (785} 323-7001
Jewell County Economic Development, Jenny Russell, Director — {785) 647-5351

Rocks County Economic Development, Roger Hrabe, Director — (785) 425-6881

Scott County Development Committee, Katie Eisenhour, Director — (620} 872-3525 ext.2
Stevens County Economic Development, Jan Leconard, Director — (620) 544-4440



